Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 204th Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 9th February 2015
Meeting Started 19.35 and was chaired by Sandy Brunton
Present: Chris Baker (CB), Rob MacManaway (RMcM), Derek Crook (DC) Sandy Brunton (SB) & Maureen Dehany (MD)
Teleconference:), Andrew Robertson (AR), Carolyne Charrington (CC)
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF), Vanessa MacLean (VML) & Laura Percy (LP).
Apologies: Alexa Kershaw (AK), Babs Whyte (BW) & Neal Goldsmith (NG)

8. Any other Business
8.1. Craignure Pier and ferry committee - CB
8.2. Community Engagement Group **not discussed due to time restraints**
8.3. Change to financial authorisation of Unity bank payments online **not discussed due to time restraints**
· On behalf of the Mull and Iona Community Trust, at the Board meeting of the 9th February it was resolved that: 

1. The Mandate for the operation of the bank account(s) payment instructions and banking services is provided to the Bank has been amended to reflect a dual authorisation process as preferred by OSCR and the Charity’s Auditors Wylie & Bisset by those nominated Company Directors authorised to do so.

2. The Bank is entitled to rely upon this Mandate until it receives a later Mandate amending it;

3. The Bank will be notified in writing of any change in Committee members / Directors / Trustees of the Organisation. 

4. The Terms and Conditions remain unchanged and in all other respects. 

2. Approve Minutes of 12th January 2015: correction - apostrophe on Babs
· Proposed by AR & Seconded by RMcM
· Signed by SB

Approve Minutes of 23rd January 2015 teleconference: correction - added Andrew Robertson to attendance list
· Proposed by DC & Seconded by CB
· Signed by SB

2.1 Review actions 
· There have been four responses to the advert recruiting new directors. CB informed the board he had spoken to someone about it and they seemed interested, MF to forward relevant information by email to that person.
3. Declarations of Interest 
· MF and CB are now directors of GigaPlus Argyll.
· SB is involved with Connecting Scotland, a community interest company.
· VML to send around an updated list of the board’s declarations of interest.
4. Finance Update
4.1 Review of Draft Budget
· VML circulated a copy of the draft budget to the board via email prior to the meeting.
· VML highlighted the proposed net pressure for the year and asked the board to consider how the gap might be bridged going forward.

· VML calculated 6 months of running costs for An Roth/Core. In an attempt to reach this figure, £12k per year is being set aside as reserve funds.
· The Ranger Service budget was discussed.
· The decision made about the Bunessan shop later in the meeting took the draft budget into consideration.
· Draft budget proposed by MD and seconded by CB.
4.2 Membership Number is 324
4.3  New Member for this month
· Alasdair MacLeod, Tobermory (West Coast Motors)
5. Personnel
5.1 Staff Reviews
· Emily Wilkins has had her appraisal, initiated by Jan Dunlop.
5.2 Pension Provision
· MF informed the board that on several projects, the budgets have included provision for pension.
· Retrospective pension payments were discussed, the board decided against this due to accountancy issues and staff fairness.
· MF is going to keep investigating different pension options with DTAS. April 2017 is the legal deadline for providing pension provision. The draft budget includes pension provision per employee and the fee for setting up pensions.
6. Special Items
6.1 Island Castaway Bunessan Shop Review
· MF suggested that 2 discussions were had, one with DC and SB and one without them because of the conflict of interest with the Brook Partnership.
· MF informed the board that the £5,000 budgeted loss reported previously was an error and it is in fact £400, this changes the urgency of the matter but does not alter the importance of having the discussion. 

· SB informed the group that the Brook Partnership (Sandy Brunton, Derek Crook & Jane Brunton) had reviewed the situation and decided to offer a reduction of rent to Island Castaways to help with finances and flexibility. 

· A discussion was had about the need to spend on staff resource to revive MESS. It was decided that a review of this strategy would be had at a later date.

· MF suggested that growth was the way forward and that it was a time for change. The need for a recruitment drive ‘in order to keep shop open’ was discussed as an approach.
· The steering group was discussed as well as the the importance of recruiting a director with retail experience. 
· A discussion was had about the location of the charity shop in Bunessan vs Fionnphort.
· MF asked DC and SB to leave the room whilst a discussion and vote was had. 

· The following points were voted upon with 5 board members in favour for each decision.
· The Bunessan Island Castaways shop will remain open under the following conditions - 

· The existing volunteers in the Bunessan shop will be asked to step down by the end of February 2015.
· A new group of younger volunteers would be recruited for the shop and under the guidance and management of Hazel would be able to help revive the shop.
· The board would like to accept the Brook Partnership’s offer of reduced rent.
· There will be a 15 month recovery plan with quarterly reports after the first 6 months (1st March – 1st Sep). There will be a report from the MESS steering group at the September board meeting and 3 monthly thereafter. 

· There will be a final review in May 2016 at which point a final decision on the shop will be made.
· MF called DC and SB back into the room and informed them of the board’s decisions

· The Tobermory shop was discussed. The steering group need to come up with a proposal for the Tobermory shop.

· MF gave a gift aid update – so far we have sold £514 of goods which have had a gift aid donation attached. 
6.2 Mull & Iona Community Enterprise – Swimming Pool update
· MF proposed that MICT take over as trustees of MICE. He suggested that SB remained as a  trustee and 2 other MICT directors becoming trustees, this avoids accountancy issues and avoids changing legal constitution.
· There will be an annual burden of MICE accounts on MICT and over time there won’t be enough money to pay for accounts to be done, advice is needed.
7. Steering Group Reports

7.1 MESS – Update previously covered.
7.2 Ulva Ferry LDO – Looking into a scheduled bus service and charging fares.
7.3 Ulva Ferry Housing Partnership – There is still a funding shortfall but we will own the plot by the end of the week.
7.4 Ulva Ferry Pontoons – Planning application submitted, there is a risk with the funding at the moment because 50%  needs to be spent prior to March 2015 however planning has not yet been granted.
7.5 Ranger Service – Geo cashing still going forward, Fishnish hide open, Jan has completed her first aid training course, Calgary car park to be extended, Jan has been going to schools to discuss conservation and working with community groups and on the long distance path project.
7.6 Sea Eagle Partnership – putting webcam equipment in on Wednesday, can’t move hide because there are bats roosting in it, can’t move it until bats have gone in March, hide opening is 1st April. 
7.7 Long Distance Path & Viewpoint Project – updated with Ranger update
7.8 Community Broadband –3 companies are bidding for the contract which will be granted at beginning of March. Meetings for bringing people up to date planned.

7.9 Sustainable Mull and Iona – AR wasn’t at last meeting, SB was and said they learnt about composting
7.10 Energy Advisor – No update from AR. MF said their contract is up on March 12th.
7.11 Mull Musical Minds - £100 cheque from volunteer’s friend. PC Claire Chalmers gave cheque for £150. Monies from table top sale to go to MMM. 
7.12 Light Industrial Park Tobermory – Progressing well, questionnaire gone out.
7.13 ACCESS Project – bid submitted on 6th Feb to be resolved March, work to start in April if bid successful. Recruitment was successful. Support from office staff appreciated.
8. Any Other Business 
8.1. Craignure Pier and ferry committee
· CB informed the board of the possibility of A&B council selling the Craignure pier. The board decided to submit an expression of interest in a community right to buy.
10. Members Forum – no members present.
Meeting closed at 10 pm and SB gave his apologies in advance for the next meeting.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 9th March at An Roth Enterprise Centre Craignure
Signed
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